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                                               Shine Brighter Here 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, September 9, 2013
Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Vice-Chairman Smart called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:35 P.M.  Board members present: P. Baukol, P. Dukleth, A. Nelson, M. Smart, S. Tommerdahl.   Also Present: N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; C. Johannsen, Mayor.  Absent: M. Alm, and M. Person.
CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.
CONSENT AGENDA:  Discussion took place on changing wording in the August 19, 2013 EDA minutes under the Professional Building Remodel to clarify what the board approved.  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to approve the minutes from the August 19, 2013 regularly scheduled EDA meeting.  Aye: Baukol, Dukleth, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None. Absent: Alm, and Person.
APPROVE AGENDA:  A. Nelson moved, seconded by P. Baukol to approve the agenda.  Aye: Baukol, Dukleth, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None. Absent: Alm, and Person.
REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.
Hendrum Rec Club:  No report.
Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report:  N. Kjersten presented the financial report and the claim list in the amount of $8,109.41.  Discussion took place on asking Norman County Heating if it would be possible to make two payments, one for the equipment and then one for the labor.
S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by P. Dukleth to approve the financial report; to check with Norman County heating and Cooling to see if we can make tow payments and to pay claims in the amount of $8,109.41 accordingly.  Aye: Baukol, Dukleth, Nelson, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None. Absent: Alm, and Person.
OLD BUSINESS:  Fire Hall Restrooms:  No report.
Professional Building Remodel:  Mayor Johannsen stated that he had spoken to John Kolness about how the baseboards in the Professional Building had not been completed and that John stated that Joey Jensen would refund the $200.00 that the EDA had paid him for the installation of the baseboards.  Discussion took place on whether or not the City Maintenance Department would be able to install stained 1x4’s as the baseboards in the restrooms.  
Randall Steen:  No report.
NEW BUSINESS: None.
OTHER BUSINESS:  None.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
October 14, 2013 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:50 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

October 14, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten, EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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